MINUTES OF THE PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING
1ST DECEMBER 2011 

ATTENDEES:

Hugh Whibley, Robin Louvel, Maureen Mills, Maurice Webster, Rachel Crabtree, Sue Dyer, Anne Jackson, Mitzy Spink, Judy Carpenter, Dr James Moore, Janet Moss.

APOLOGIES:

Lennie Hicks, Fenella Whibley, David Watters, Steve Bellerby, Penny Turner, Mel Parry, Tom Knight.

1.
Matters Arising From Previous Minutes:

Maureen Mills and Rachel Crabtree suggested that a note should be put on all prescriptions saying – that patients must only order what they need. 

It was also suggested that when drugs were reviewed that the GPs remove the drugs that patients do not need anymore.

Perhaps dispensary could visit house bound patients with the Practice Manager who is also a qualified dispenser to review their repeat dispensing lists and discuss ordering necessary repeat prescriptions and not everything on their lists.

It was suggested that it would be a good idea when ordering repeats on the website that more than two people could be registered to order drugs on line.    
Action:   Janet Moss to contact Web Manager re registration

Mitzy Spink suggested that any drug wastage could go to charities.  Dr James Moore explained that unfortunately that this could not be done and that any drugs that are taken from the surgery can not be returned to be reused.  They are all boxed up in yellow sealed boxes and disposed of correctly.
The group was told by Judy Carpenter that the Pharmaceutical Adviser from the PCT visited the surgery today and advised us that drugs could only issued for 28 days not two months as some patients would like.

Judy Carpenter told the group that all of the commissioning groups in Cornwall might end up having to go into a bigger group i.e. all of Cornwall again.
Judy Carpenter explained to the group that payments to the GP’s throughout the country have been outsourced to a private company.  People in India are dealing with some of the payments. Most of the Primary Care Support Agency staff are losing their jobs.

Maurice Webster asked if there was a Practice Manager Group, Judy Carpenter said that yes there was and that it is very active.  The Practice Manager group feeds back to the surgeries and the Local Medical Committee
2.
Election of Officers:

It was agreed that the following were elected as PPG Officers:


Anne Jackson

-
Secretary


Robin Louvel

-
Chairman


David Watters

-
Vice Chairman

Anne Jackson was given all the information she needed from Judy Carpenter.
3.
Patient Fund
The Patient fund stands at £5,495.95

It was requested that monies from the Patient Fund could be used for Clinical Massage.
Clinical Massage was used for cancer patients, carers, tension headaches and various other ailments including IBS. Sarah Coryton is self employed and not employed through the surgery.  Sarah saw 104 patients last year at £15.00 per hour - £1,560.  Each patient will receive a maximum of 6 sessions. It was agreed that this could happen for one year with an upper cap of £2000. The funding will start in April 2012 and reviewed in January 2013 by audit from Sarah.
Proposed by Hugh Whibley and seconded by Sue Dyer. The rest of the group were all in favour.

4.          Prescribing Incentive Money/Dispensary
Judy explained about the new bar scanning system which the surgery was installing in the dispensary. This will cost £2,000 to set up and will enable dispensary staff to dispense without another member of staff having to check. The funding is coming from Prescribing Incentive money which was earned by the practice for .prescribing audits and work that has been completed throughout the year.
Alex in Dispensary

Alex is undergoing his NVQ2 training at the moment in the dispensary and is doing very well.

Judy Carpenter advised that we have hit targets with flu injections 1200 people have been vaccinated.   Judy advised that antiviral medications have been purchased in case of a flu epidemic in liquid and tablet form.  These are non returnable.

5.
Questionnaire

The results of the questionnaire were discussed in detail

Dr Fullalove was noted to have waiting time problems as he often runs late in his surgeries.
Access 

Robin Louvel advised that booking appointments was adequate and Rachel Crabtree confirmed this was good as well.

Mitzy Spink advised that patients who moved away from the area were not happy with their appointment service in their new surgeries.
Maureen Mills advised the group that the questionnaire was not representative of the practice population.

The over 60’s gave the best comments.

It was suggested that the PPG might produce next year’s questionnaire, so a draft is to be prepared for next meeting.   All information to be passed to Maureen Mills.
6.
Quay Lane Surgery - Decorating
Judy Carpenter advised that the Surgery at Quay Lane is undergoing painting and decorating at the moment.

7.
Any Other Business

Maureen Mills suggested collecting information of the expertise of members, this will be passed to Anne Jackson.   Robin Louvel advised that jobs can then be passed to relevant members.   Anne will collate this
Frequency of meetings to be held 6 times a year, Robin suggested every 2 months.

Robin Louvel informed the group that he had attended the Saltash Meeting, where he advised that the CIC (Community Interest Company) was a good organisation.  He met Peter Thistlethwaite.  There were 6 tables of discussion groups but shortly went down to 5.  Lots was going on.  Saltash Health Group did a presentation about St Barnabas 
There are three surgeries that make up the Saltash Group:   Quay Lane Surgery, Port View Surgery and Saltash Health Centre.

Robin Louvel told the group that one of the Associate  Directors of the PCT Paula Bland appears to have lots of money and we have to ask for it, she checks requests and dishes out money!!

Robin said that the lay person does not know what is available.
Signposting doesn’t exist at the moment.  Judy Carpenter advised that a lot of organisations exist but they do not talk to each other.   Robin Louvel advised that therefore no-one can plan ahead.

Mitzy Spink talked about her experience of Derriford Hospital and that when the patient goes home then Social Services sort everything out before the patient is discharged..   Mitzy also advised that more communication is needed for patients when being visited by the Community Workers as people quite often turn up unannounced and then people are unsure who they are and where they come from.

Judy Carpenter explained that the District Nurses are the only carers that can administer syringe drivers not the community workers.

Dr Moore advised that the District Nurse Community Interest Company is a private company – not for profit.

Judy Carpenter explained that there is a new hub which deals with all Community Health Services and Social Care referrals. 
Anne Jackson told the meeting that there was a better district nurse care package at Penzance than locally here.  Judy Carpenter told Ann that the community Matron was trying to address this with the District Nurses.
Robin Louvel advised that there is an operating theatre in St Barnabas which is not utilised.   He thought that it would be best to knock St Barnabas down and start again.
Dr Moore told group that rather than keep patients in Derriford then patients could be transferred back to Liskeard Hospital...
Anne Jackson suggested that all PPG names and contact details should go on the Quay Lane Website together with minutes of the previous meetings and terms of reference.

Maurice Webster suggested putting information in the Landrake local magazine to get more people interested in the PPG.

Date of Next Meeting

26th January 2012 6.30 at Quay Lane Surgery St Germans.
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